## COUNTY OF NEVADA

STATE OF CALIFORNIA

## **BOARD OF SUPERVISORS**



Heidi Hall, 1st District
Vice-Chair Edward C. Scofield, 2nd District
Dan Miller, 3rd District
Chair Wm. "Hank" Weston, 4th District
Richard Anderson, 5th District

Julie Patterson Hunter, Clerk of the Board

May 9, 2017

Leonard Smith, Regional Director US Economic Development Administration Seattle Regional Office 915 Second Ave, Room 1890 Seattle, WA 98174

Dear Mr. Smith,

The County of Nevada understands that Sierra Economic Development Corporation, (SEDCorp), the 501(c)(4) corporation and public entity who served as the administrator for the Sierra Planning Organization Joint Powers Agency between the Counties of Nevada, El Dorado, Sierra and Placer and incorporated cities, is dissolving and transitioning its programs to other service providers, including the administration of the grant award with the Economic Development Administration (EDA) which expired on March 31. 2017.

We further understand that SEDCorp desires to transfer the obligation to complete the grant deliverables to Sierra Business Council (SBC), a California 501(c)(3) nonprofit public benefit corporation that is currently engaged in economic development activities in the area serviced by SEDCorp. Additionally, we also understand that the EDA has confirmed their approval that SBC is qualified and willing to assume all the rights and obligations associated with the remainder of the 2016 grant award between SEDCorp and EDA.

Therefore, the Nevada County Board of Supervisors submits this Letter of Support for the EDA to consider and approve the transfer of the EDA grant award to Sierra Business Council in order for the grant award to continue to support economic development services and programs in the regions between the Counties of Nevada, El Dorado, Sierra and Placer and incorporated cities.

Sincerely,

Hank Weston Board of Supervisors, Chair

Copied to: Malinda Matson, EDA Representative for Northern California Steve Frisch, Sierra Business Council President

950 Maidu Avenue, Suite 200, Nevada City CA 95959-8617 phone: 530.265.1480 | fax: 530.265.9836 | toll free: 888.785.1480 | email: <u>bdofsupervisors@co.nevada.ca.us</u> website: http://www.mynevadacounty.com/nc/bos